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SXD Chairman Nunez/Vice Chairwoman Pablo

Report & Highlights

6/2/25 — Traditional Blessing for this year’s Summer
Youth Employment Program (SYEP) participants,
afterwards an orientation was held by the Human
Resources Dept. (HR). Chairman/Vice Chairwoman
provided a welcome and opening remarks.

-FY2026 Budget working sessions began this month with
the Director of Operations, Finance Director and all
department managers.

6/3/25 — Chaired SXD Council meeting this evening.
6/4/25 — Attended Young Men’s Gathering (YMG)
planning meeting.

-Attended a debriefing meeting regarding last month’s
Young Women’s Gathering event with the committee,
cooks, and volunteers to discuss the outcome of the 4-
day camp, challenges, collaboration, improvement, and
successes.

6/5/25 — Departments participated in the SYEP rotation
schedule where they were divided into 3 groups and
took time to visit with several departments to learn what
we do and participated in hands-on activities. Next
rotations: 6/26 & 7/10.

-Chairman/Vice Chair/Mikey Enis met with Jake Flores
and three of his colleagues to discuss a meet/greet
culture exchange between SXD Council and the UA
Samoan football players to assist in their adjustment
from culture shock when attending school here.

6/6/25 — Provided an opening prayer and welcome to
the attendees of the TON Cipkan O m-nenda Program.
This was held at the TON-SX Recreation Center.

6/7/25 — Inauguration of our newly elected and
reelected council members and legislative representative
hosted by the SXD Election Committee and SXD Youth
Council. Chairman gave welcome address and Vice
Chairwoman said the closing prayer. Congratulations to
the new afficials and we look forward to working
together!

6/9/25 — Reviewed the Administration’s FY26 draft
budget and submitted comments.

6/10/25 — Assisted YMG event with food preparation at
the Coop. Assisted with pre-camp set up.

-Attended an update meeting for ADOT’s Sonoran
Corridor project that is off District lands; a public hearing
is planned in the next few weeks in Sahuarita.
-Received notice about Pima County conducting
drainage maintenance on Mission Road to prevent
flooding and ponding in the dip crossings including
removing excess sand and gravel and tree trimming;
community was notified.

6/11/25-6/14/25 Attended opening day for the YMG
event; two administrative staff assisted with registration,
as well as other SXD department staff/volunteers.
6/12/25 — Met with Senior Services Department staff
and clients to review recent survey results conducted by
HR and Director of Operations; discussed outcome,
concerns, and successes.
-Assisted with YMG.

6/13/25 — Assisted with YMG.

6/14/25 — Attended closing ceremony for YMG.
-Attended EcoTruths Indigenous Youth Community
Knowledge Sharing held at the Wa:k Hikdan where youth
presented research on various natural resources such as
turtles, riparian sites, vegetation and animals, and read
poems and sang songs.

6/17/25 — All Staff meeting including SYEP youth
workers.

-Monthly Cemetery Wash Project coordination meeting.
-Chaired SXD Council meeting this evening.

6/18/25 — Attended District Chairs/Vice Chairs monthly
meeting hosted by Sif Oidak District.

-Planning and Housing Committee meeting regarding
land assignments with Tohono O'odham Ki:ki Association
staff.

6/19/25 - HOLIDAY — Juneteenth Day

6/24/25 — Virtual meeting with TOCC, TON Education
Dept., SXD Education Dept. to plan the O'odham
Language classes for the Wa:k community.

6/25/25 — Met to discuss the Los Reales illegal dumping
issue with Rangers, Maintenance, and Natural Resources
Depts staff.

6/26/25 — 2™ Rotation scheduled for SYEP youth workers
to visit SXD Departments.

-SAWRSA Project Update meeting

-Chaired Community Meeting this evening; Housing
Dept. presentation.

6/27/25 —Annual $XD Graduation Honorarium- Canceled
Congratulations on your educational achievements!
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Woste
ROYALTY

S-ke:g Tas!

A:fii afi ap ce:gig Reyna Pablo. Afi gamai-gigi’iik ahidak. Ne
mashcmakud Ombudsman High school. N-je’e ‘o hab ce:gig
Genna Pablo, N-hu’ul ‘o hab ce:gig Sally Pablo, N-ka:k ‘o hab
ce:gig Patsy Ramon, N-wosk ‘o hab ce:gig Ervin Antone. Afii
Miss Wa:k Ceksan First Attendant 2024-2025.

Good day!

My name is Reyna Pablo. | am 18 years old. | attend
Ombudsman High School. My mother’s name is Genna
Pablo, and my maternal grandmother is Sally Pablo; my
paternal grandparents are Patsy Ramon and Ervin Antone. |
am the Miss Wa:k Ceksan First Attendant 2024-2025.

My first appearance of the new year was the Miss TON
Farewell Celebration. It was an emotional event because it
would represent the ending of something great, but it
opens new doors for the ladies coming out of their reign.

My second appearance of the new year was the Miss TON
Pageant. This was an event | enjoyed. | liked the talent
presentation part of the event. To recap my appearances
for February, the first appearance my sash sisters and |
took part in was the TON Parade, where the theme was
‘Celebrating our O’'odham Superheroes’. We honored our
loved ones who were in the armed services and our
Chairman, Austin Nufiez, who is seen as a superhero in our
community. | also took part in the grand entry at the pow-
wow grounds later that day.

The second appearance my court and | participated in was
the 100th Annual Tucson Rodeo Parade. That morning, we
started by decorating the horse carriage with flowers. The
horse that pulled us was so beautiful, her name was Angel.
For this parade, there were so many people. The next day
was the Miss Tohono O’odham Nation Recognition
Celebration. | was asked to introduce the MCs. This was
very nerve-racking since | had never opened an event like
this. However, it didn’t seem as scary as | thought once |
started talking. The evening turned out well, and my court
and | helped serve dinner to the elders and people in
attendance.

The Pisinemo Pageant was an event I’ll cherish. | always like
seeing the district royalty's pageants. That same weekend,
we had a baked goods fundraiser at the 40th Annual Wa:k

Pow Wow. My sash sisters and | took part in the grand entry.

| loved seeing the colorful regalia of the dancers.

That would conclude my recap of my appearances
for January to March.

For April, | attended the 42nd Annual Miss Native
American UofA Pageant and the Gila River Royalty
Pageant. My first appearance of May was the 27th
Annual Elders Day, to begin the event, fellow royalty
and | greeted and took pictures with them as they
walked in. We also assisted in passing out
refreshments. It was nice seeing my family from
other villages. The District Memorial Service is
always a memorable event since | have family
members in the service. At the Nation's Memorial
Day service, my sash sisters and | assisted in placing
the wreaths.

| want to thank the parents, guardians, sponsors, and
the community.

Mas-p’o, Thank You




Danaliah Miguel, Jr Miss Wa:k Ceksan
2nd Quarterly Report (January — March)

Over the past three months, | have experienced
more events and gotten closer to my sash sisters.
It’s been fun, and I’ve been enjoying it a lot. | went
to the Miss Tohono O’odham Nation Farewell and
Pageant, which | enjoyed. | met other royalties
there, talked with a few, and grew closer to them.

Our very own community member was crowned
Miss Tohono O’odham Nation for 2024-25, ADream
Lake. Congratulations to her. We attended a
blessing for her at our community mass.

We participated in the TON Rodeo Parade at the
end of January. Their theme was about
superheroes. We all agreed that our Chairman,
Austin Nunez, and our veterans, past and present,
were our superheroes. Thank you, Chairman Nunez,
for participating in the parade. We participated in
the 100th Tucson Rodeo Parade, which | enjoyed
and had fun at. | saw many people, even though it

was hot; it was a time that | enjoyed while joking

around with my sash sisters.

We weren’t able to go to the Pisinimo event because
we had our annual pow wow during that time. This
big fundraiser was a success, and we participated in
the grand entry. Some people asked where | was
from, so it was a good opportunity to practice my
public speaking.

We participated in Native Nations Day at the El
Presidio in downtown Tucson. We had a display of
what we do as royalty, so | got to practice my public
speaking. Visitors asked us questions, and we also
learned about others and a little history, which was a
good opportunity for me and my sash sisters.

We attended the Miss Native American UofA farewell
celebration after the El Presidio event.

These three months have been enjoyable, and | hope
the next three months will be the same. 6



Wa:k Ceksan Wa:k Ceksan Royalty

Royalty Fundraiser Recruitment Workshop
Sunday —July 6, 2025 Friday -July 18, 2025
1pm —4:00pm 9am —2pm

San Xavijer Con

: 't Bldg San Xavier

Community Bldg

If you are interested or curious of what it is to be a Royalty. Come &
learn about representing your community. The following are some of
the topics.

&‘."Qa S
Qa Q‘-\oLO
Public Speaking
Meeting people & Gain New Friendships
Traveling
Learning more about our culture
Get ideas for your talent presentations

Parent/Guardian Experience through Support

oOveEwWwNR

BLACKOUT CASH PRIZE $300.00

SNACKS & OTHER ITEMS SOLD

For more information you may email wakroyalty@gmail.com

Thank you for your continued

v5yPPORT"

APPLICATION DEADLINE
OCTOBER 3. 2025 5:00 PM

San Xavier Distriet Center

If you like to doing any of the following this may be for you!!

1. Making new Royalty sisters friendships

2. Traveling to the Nations & other Tribal pageants, and out of state Tribal events
3. Sharing your Talents & learning more about your Himdag & District

4. Learn how to fundraise & learn about yourself.

Applications will be available @ the District Center with Tanya on August 1, 2025

Requared Agey

LU Mus 5-8
PRACTICES - OCT 6-10, 2025
Jr. My 9 — 13 PERSONAL INTERVIEW (Jr. Miss & Miss) — OCT 17, 2025
. PAGEANT - OCTOBER 17, 2025 @ 5pm 7
Mus 15 - 21

PAGEANT AGENDA PREPARATION
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Greetings Wa:k Community!

We hope you are doing well & taking care of
yourself. We were fortunate to have three
youth workers join us this summer: Mia
Gonzales, Santiago Toro, and Anthony Conde.
Mia worked with our office staff, Santiago
helped the Groundskeepers crew, and Anthony
assisted the Laborers (Fence Crew). They only
have a few more days with our department, but
we wanted to say “thank you” to each of them
for being dedicated to the program, sharing
their ideas, working in the heat, and most
importantly, learning what our department is
about. We wish them well as they move
forward in life.

Natural Resources Specialist:

Over the past year the Natural Resources
Department has noticed a troubling trend at
the Ha:san Cemetery Charco. Any cemetery
should be a place of peace for both the
deceased and their grieving family members.
Unfortunately, that peace has been disrupted
by drug and alcohol fueled target shooting at
the adjacent cattle tank. Not only is the area
being utilized as a shooting range, the
household items, general refuse, and alcohol
bottles used as makeshift targets are left for
the District, and community members to pick
up and haul out. Additionally, the cattle tank
infrastructure has been vandalized via bullet
holes, ultimately degrading the integrity of the
pipe used to transfer water into the tank. Lead,
the main component of a projectile, is an
environmental contaminant that leads to lead
poisoning of our livestock, our wild animal
relatives, as well as the individuals that eat
meat harvested from these animals. We
implore you to find a more appropriate location
to exercise your constitutional protected
second amendment right.

Administrative Assistant:

Recently, we made some slight revisions to our
Wa:k Hikdan Use Form. SXD Community
members can still reserve the Wa:k Hikdan, just
stop by our office and see Miranda for the form
and availability.

If you have any questions, thoughts or
comments please contact us at: David Tenario
(520) 573-4056, Geena Johnson (520) 573-4055,
Morgan Parsons (520) 573-4057, Ulrick Francisco
(5620) 573-4054, or Miranda Flores (520) 573-
4053.

Enjoy & have a safe 4th of July Holiday!

David Tenario, NRD Director

a2l Al




ga Wa:k Art Treasures @wak.art.treasures
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savor delicious fodd. Bring along P/our visiting :
Pz/ relatives for the holidays or simply stop by to :

experience the festivities. Interested vendors
must be tribal members, limited space
available, while supplies last.

91959 San Xavier Rd., Tucson AZ 85746 @ 520-573-4006
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Preparing your home for summer, prioritize maintaining your cooling system, in-
specting, ensuring safety, and keeping outdoor areas clean and maintained. These
actions will help you stay comfortable, protect your home from damage, and enjoy
your summer.

Cooling system maintenance—. To ensure your air conditioner runs efficiently and
effectively during the summer, remember to change filters regularly, clear the area

around the outdoor unit, and schedule professional maintenance

Declutter your yard to deter snakes and rodents this summer, focus on eliminating ele-
ments that attract them: food, water, and shelter—don’t leave food outside it can
attract rodents and other critters, eliminating standing water, remove shelter areas,
store piles of wood and other debris away from your home, Check outdoor furniture

snakes can hide under furniture, be vigilant when checking areas around your home.

Water usage during the summer months residential water consumption in Arizona can
be up to 70% higher in the summer than other times

of the year, mainly due to outdoor irrigation.

Introducing New Housing Department employees:

Summer Youth workers: Reyna Pablo and Angel Rodriquez, both

have been busy with the tradesmen completing workorders.

Housing Department , Administrative Assistant, Melissa Moreno,

contact information 520.573.4044 or melissamoreno@waknet.org

Drink plenty of water through out

the day & continue to-check on the
PEOPLE, PETS, AND PLANTS.

SXD Housing Department Receptionist -
520.573.4043
SXD Housing Manager—520.573.4042

11



Covid Deparw‘mem‘

CDC still recommends
staying up to date on
vaccines, as these reduces
risk and serious
complications. 95% of Covid
hospitalizations are not up to
date on Covid vaccination.

MENSTRUAL PRODUCT
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Water Filters

We still have two types of water filters: Purr
Plus (screws on water tap) and iSpring Water
System (Countertop system)

We currently do not have replacement filters
for these systems, announcements for
replacement filters coming soon!

« Women’s
e Men’s
e Unisex

For any questions, reach out to the Covid Office:
520-573-4010 or covid@waknet.org
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Marian Joaquin
Senior Services Director

Greetings Elders!

Hope you all are keeping cool and hydrated.
The weather is very hot and dry if you have
errands to run it would be best to do those
early mornings before it gets too hot. Look out
for snakes; it is that time of the year when
snakes are out. Keep your yards clear of clutter
and be safe.

Senior Services has two youth workers this
summer, Lailanie Carlyle and Anitza Mesa.
They are both doing a great job helping prep,
serving meals, and riding along with the Home
Health Techs on some home visits. It is a great
pleasure to have them working with us and
having fun, they both made cecemait and
baked goods for our clients.

Senior Services has been busy with the
services we provide to the elderly, including
home health visits, medical/congregate
transport, medication pickup/delivery, meals,
breakfast/lunch, and medical supplies
delivery.

On Wednesday, we took our congregate elders
to the Botanical Garden. They all enjoyed
themselves and the weather before it got hot. |
thought | would share pictures of our elders
and summer youth employees.

If you have any questions or concerns, please

do not hesitate to contact me here at the

Senior Services office. You can reach me at

either my office, 520-573-4064 or 520-585- 13
3241.



WA:K CEKSAN

P gy Wak Spirit SR

S-ke:g Tas Wa:k Community,
What a very busy month for us at the San Xavier Education Center. We just completed our K-6th
Summer Reading “Adventure Begins at Your Library” program. The Summer Reading Program
concentrated on STEM activities, cultural & language, and physical activities. The program
concluded on June 20, 2025. We took the students on field trips to the AZ Science Centerin
Phoenix, AZ, and the Cholla Jumping Trampoline Park. In addition to our Summer Reading
Program, we also had the Early Risers Program for incoming kindergartners. A total of 8
students participated. This program concluded on Thursday, June 19, 2025.

W R e . N (e

The San Xavier Education Center was fortunate to work with several Summer Youth Workers as
volunteers this summer (Leticia Fontes-Salcido, Armando Mesa, and Lily Roethler). All three youth
workers were busy assisting instructors Sarah McCovery-Leon in the Early Risers Program and
Anna Butler, Elizabeth Ortega, and Delphine Saraficio with the Summer Reading Program with
various cultural/STEM activities. We appreciate the time our youth workers have given us this
summer! All of you are amazing!

14

Carmen H. Martinez, Program Administrator




Learning Resources Coordinator-
Gertrude Lopez

Learning Center Aide-

Elissa Encinas

The library has been on an upswing with our Summer Infant/Toddler
program. A huge thank you to all the parents/guardians for bringing their
children for fun learning activities. Our theme this summer is “Color Our
World?”

Our next Infant/Toddler session will be held July 7—17 from 10:30—11:15
For Ages O—3 yrs.

No Need to Sign Up, You Can Show up on July 7th.

For more Information, Call Gertie or Elissa at 520-807-8621.

15




Cultural Language Teacher
Elizabeth Ortega

S-ke:g Tas Wesig ’Em Wuli,

The Summer Reading Program is
happening now. The theme is “Color Our
World. “The students have been learning
the O’odham conversation, ’Afii ap ce:gig,
colors, numbers, S-ke:g Tas, Seven Days of
The Week, STEM Robotics, 3D-Pens, and
singing in O’odham. Several of the
students are speaking and writing in
O’odham for the first time. The students
help each other in hands-on activities,
songs, and words that are taught each day.

Attached are photos of the students
participating in hands-on activities.

Wak O’odham Ni'oki for San Xavier
Community members will begin in August,
be on the lookout for more information.



Community Liaisons
Anna Butler

Hello students and Families,

Summer has gone by so fast this year, and soon, we will prepare our students to return to
school. | hope everyone, parents and students, had a long, fun, and relaxing vacation this
summer.

Here is what’s been happening over the summer at the Education Center
We started with the Summer Reading Program (1st - 6th graders) in June!

The students had the opportunity to spend time with us and learn more about STEM in
math, science, reading, and the O’odham language. Our students had a great time
learning how to make solar ovens and a cloud in a jar, to mention a few things they did
during the program. | would like to thank all the families and students who participated
in our summer reading program. | hope to see you again next summer in our program.

Next, we had our Recognition Day on June 23. These students were recognized for
receiving rewards throughout the school year. We treated them to a day of fun by eating
pizza and watching a movie at Harkins Theatres.

Here are some upcoming events in July to keep your eyes open for.
- Middle School Summer Program (Begins June 30 and ends July 14th, 2025)
- Back-to-School Rally July 12, 2025
- SXD Ed. Center & AZ Science Center STEM Camp (July 14th-18th)

| hope you all continue to enjoy your summer with your students. Have fun, be safe, and
make sure you all stay hydrated during this hottest month.

17




ALL San Xavier Distric. Members

BACK TO SCHOOL

San Xavier District Community Building

900am-12

For all San Xavier District Members (students) who will
be attending grades Kindergarten—i2th!

o SChool Supplies . Informational Booths . ACtivities
o PBaCkpacCks o Food Vendors . Jniform EXChanges

For more information, contact the SXD Education Department at 520.807.8620.

18
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AFPPLICATIONSIAVAILABLE

GUIDELINES JUNEROthF2025

AP cATIONSPIDUE

> Applicant MUST be an enrolled member
of the San Xavier District Julyr37s t 2025

> Applicant MUST be attending a 2 year
Community College and be classified
as a full time student (12 credit hours)

> Scholarship will fund tuition, books,
fees, living expenses, transportation
and tutoring services.

AFPEPLCICATIONSIAVAILABLE

GUIDELINES JUNELGth 2025

> Applicant MUST be an enrolled ARELICATIONSED!
member of the San Xavier Distriet Julyr37st 2025

- Applicant MUST be attending a 4
year University and be classified as
a full time student (12 credit hours)

» Scholarship will fund tuition, books,
fees, living expenses, transportation
and tutoring services.
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CAMP -

INNOVATION

AT ARIZONA SCIENCE CENTER

CALI.ING ALL CAMPERS!

IT’S TIME TO REGISTER FOR CAMP INNOVATION SUMMER 2025

Let your imagination run wild in our series of week-long camp sessions that spark curiosity in science through hands-
on interactive programs that incorporate learning through high-energy challenges, building and design.
CAMP INNOVATION is sure to inspire, educate and engage your curious mind through hands-on science.

WHAT: 5-Day CAMP INNOVATION Offered Monday-Friday

COST: FREE! Registration Required and Space is Limited

TIMES: 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

LOCATION: San Xavier District Education Center 1960 Wazk Ln, Tucson, AZ 85746

To register scan the QR code below or to learn more, visit AzScience.org/camps

Morning Theme
NASA ASTRO CAMP®

Calling all future space explorers—NASA ASTRO CAMP® is for our true astronomy lovers! Throughout the week, Jr.
space explorers will discover our Solar System and beyond.

Afternoon Theme
DELICIOUS DISCOVERIES

Delicious Discoveries Blurb: Calling all sweet tooths! Curious about the craft behind chocolate and other scrumptious
treats? At CAMP INNOVATION's Delicious Discoveries camp, we'll be exploring the science behind chocolate

and the art of baking. Grab your aprons-and be sure to come hungry-as we explore the science stuffed inside your
favorite confections.

July 14-18 | Ages 6-12

CAMPERS ARE REQUIRED TO BRING THEIR OWN LUNCH. SNACKS GENEROUSLY PROVIDED BY THE SAN XAVIER DISTRICT
EDUCATION CENTER

ARIZONA SCIENCE CENTER | 600 East Washington St, Phoenix, AZ 85004 | azscience.org




San Xavier District of the
Tohono O’odham Nation
2018 W. San Xavier Road
Tucson, Arizona 85746
Phone: (520) 573-4000
Fax: (520) 573-4089

Facebook

Facebook.com/sanxavierdistrict
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